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MUNICIPAL RELATIONS 
 

Notice to All  
Chief Administrative Officers and Elected Officials 

 

Name Change and Contact Information 
 

Municipal Assessment and 
Advisory Services Division  

and 
Municipal Governance and 
 Advisory Services Branch 

 
In order to more accurately reflect our role in supporting municipalities, effective 
immediately, the name of our division is changing to Municipal Assessment and 
Advisory Services from Municipal Capacity and Assessment.   
 
Similarly, the Municipal Governance branch is being renamed to Municipal 
Governance and Advisory Services.  
 

Effective immediately, the division contact information is as follows: 
Email: mrmaas@gov.mb.ca                          Telephone: 204-945-2572 

 
Please contact the division at the above email or telephone number for any of the 
following requests: 

- municipal advisory services, except for matters relating to land use planning 
- to submit legislated requirements such as requests for deficit approvals or 

financial plan extensions 
- questions pertaining to printing of property tax statements 

 
Requests sent to the divisional email address will be referred to the appropriate staff 
member, and a response to your inquiry will be provided as quickly as possible.   
 
Please continue to direct questions related to land use planning to mrcpd@gov.mb.ca. 
 
Contact information for Assessment Services is not impacted by the above changes. 
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